
 

 

Mark your Calendars for January 20, 2017 

 
Southern Accents will be serving a fabulous  

Cuban Dinner consisting of  
 

Grilled Mojo Chicken Breast 

Chicken Breast marinated in a blend of Citrus 

juices, vinegar and garlic 

Beef and Pork Picadillo 

Ground beef and pork simmered in a sofrito 

sauce with green olives, raisins and capers 

Seasoned Black Beans and Rice 

Baked Plantains 

Tomato, Onion and Radish Salad 

Cuban Bread and Butter 

Caramel Flan 

  

Tickets go on sale at the clubhouse Jan 9, 2017 

at 9am. $24.00 per person - checks preferred.  

BYOB or Beer Available with Donation 

Maximum Sale of 4 tickets per PERSON 

 

Doors open at 5:30pm 

Dinner at 6:00pm 

Music starts at 7:00pm 

Featuring Billy Dean & 

Dawn!!! 

 

Bay Forest Office 

The Bay Forest clubhouse office is open  

Monday through Friday from 9 AMð3 PM. 

Phone    239-597-5129 

Fax         239-597-4431 

 

Bay Forest 

Board Meeting Schedule 

Upcoming Board of Directors Meetings 

January 18, 2017  General Meeting  

February 15, 2017  General Meeting  

February 23, 2017  Annual Meeting 

 
2017 Friday Night Movies 
 
 
 

 

Make your own Sundae with delicious ñRoyal 

Scoopò ice cream and enjoy a movie.   All for only 

$3.00!  Start time for the movie is 7:00 PM.  Come a 

little earlier for the ice cream. 

 

January  6 - ñUnstoppableò with Denzel Washington 

 

January 27ï ñImitation Gameò  

staring Benedict Cumberbatch  
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Calling All Line Dancers! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beginning Line Dance will start at the Bay Forest 

Clubhouse On Wednesdays and Fridays starting 

January 4. The Wednesday class meets from 3-

4:30 P.M. You can go right from line dancing to 

Sunset Cocktails!  The Friday class meets from 9

-10:30 AM.    Wear your dancing shoes and come 

try out the wonderful dance floor!    

 These are both beginner classes, so the 

basic steps will be taught and then will be re-

viewed each week. You can come to either one or 

both classesé Current line dance includes all 

kinds of music including Country, Ballroom, 

Broadway, Pop, and Latinésomething for every-

one! We will be reviewing dances from past 

years and learning the popular new onesé. 

 Line dance is a great way to exercise as 

well as socialize!  Wear comfortable clothes and 

smooth-soled shoesé 

 No sign-up is necessary and the class is 

free for Bay Forest owners, their guests, and 

renters.   Bring your friends and weôll see you 

there!  Call instructor Cathy Hinz with any ques-

tions at  360-460-1407. 

 If you are interested in attending the 

Scooter Lee Line Dance workshop in Ft. Myers 

on January 14, we will have a car-load attending 

this fun day-long event.  You do need to pre-

register at Dancing for the Dream 1-800-531-4379 

or www.dancingforthedream.com    

MEDICAL EMERGENCY  

 

 

 

 

WEDNESDAY JANUARY 25, 2017 AT THE CLUB-

HOUSE, 10:00 am 

 There will be a repeat of a highly attended 

presentation, MEDICAL EMERGENCIES. It will 

cover the recognition, and how to deal with cer-

tain life-threatening emergencies that can hap-

pen anywhere. It will also discuss the changes 

in what once was CPR. It will discuss BLS and 

the proper use of the Clubhouse AED machine.  

Presented by: Dr. Michael H Kontos, D.D.S.   

Certified in CPR (Cardio-pulmonary resuscita-

tion & AED) 

Certified in BLS (Basic Life Support & AED) 

Certified in ACLS (Advanced Cardiac Life Sup-

port & AED) 

Bible Study 
  

 

 

 

 

A Ladies Bible study will be held in the Club-

house on Mondays starting January 30. 

The first meeting will be watching the movie War 

Room. The study will be based on the power of 

prayer. Please contact Karen Hauwiller at 612-

802-5092 or sparkyshadow@comcast.net to re-

serve your workbook. 

 

 



 

Social Committee News 

Happy New Year!! 
 
 
December was a fun month in Bay Forest.  A 
big thanks to the Hellerôs and their committee 
for choosing and decorating the lovely club-
house tree and clubhouse. Thanks also to the 
committee that worked hard to make the tree 
lighting dinner/dance a wonderful evening for 
119 people! 
 
Weôd like to welcome new residents and rent-
ers. Feel free to join us at the clubhouse the 2

nd
 

Tues of each month at 10:45. Your suggestions 
and input are most welcome. 
 
Below is a list of upcoming events and the 
dates. Please check your area bulletin boards 
and Bugle articles for detailed information. 
 
1/4 White Elephant 
1/6 Movie Night at the Clubhouse 
1/10 Social Committee meeting 10:45 
1/13 Ladies Luncheon /trip 
1/20 Havana Night Dinner/Dance 
1/27 Movie night at the clubhouse 
2/3 Movie night at the clubhouse 
2/5 Super Bowl Party 
2/10 Ladies Luncheon 
2/14 Social Committee Meeting 10:45 
2/18 Italian Night Dinner/Dance 
2/24 Movie night at the clubhouse 
2/26 Art Show 
2/28 Mardi Gras at Bay Forest 
3/2 Philharmonic 
3/3 Movie night at the clubhouse 
3/10 Fish Fry Dinner/Dance 
3/14 Social Committee meeting 10:45 
3/18 Bay Forest Brunch 
3/24 Movie night 
3/26 Ladies Luncheon/theater 
4/4 Social Committee meeting 10:45 **** 1

st
 

Tues  instead of 2
nd

 Tues 
4/8 Farewell Party 
4/14 Movie Night 
 
From all of us on the Social Committee, we 
wish you a very happy, healthy New Year. 
 
WEôRE LOOKING FORWARD TO SEEING 
YOU!!! 

Sunset Cocktails 

White Elephant Party 

Wednesday January 4, 2017 

 Our annual White Elephant gift exchange is 

planned for the first Wednesday in January. So 

don't put away your wrapping paper and gift bags 

until you have  your white elephant ready and 

wrapped. Some folks call it a Yankee Swap, but the 

fun is the same. Select a gift to pass on, something 

you no longer use, but it might be just the thing for 

someone in Bay Forest. We've had lots of fun with 

this over the years. Please bring a gift, one per per-

son, or one per couple, add it  to the gift pile, no 

names necessary. Who knows what surprises will 

unfold! 

Italian Night Dinner Dance  
 February 18, 2017   

  
Cahlua & Cream 

Enjoy a Night of Music & Entertainment 

Doors open: 5pm 

Dinner Served: 5:30 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Delicious Italian Food Served By Friscos! 

Enjoy a Feast of Chicken Parmesan, Sausage & 

Peppers, Meat Balls, Classic Lasagna, Salad and 

Garlic Rolls. For dessert Spumoni Ice Cream and 

Homemade Pizzelles 

Tickets go on sale February 3, 2017 at 9:00  

$25.00 Per PersonðChecks Preferred 

Maximum Sale of 4 Tickets Per COUPLE 

BYOB or Beer Available with Donation 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Arriba Mi Corazon 

ñUp and at óem my lovely.ò Probably not exactly 

the way Jose Cuervo would say it, but itôs a great 

rallying cry, donôt you think so? Upwards My Heart 

Kind of neat the way a few words can excite us. 

How about learning some more ways of truly ex-

pressing ourselvesé.i.e. in SPANISH? 

The reasons for a Bay Forester to delve into Span-

ish are myriad. Itôs the second language in the 

USA, plus, also south of the boarder itôs our key to 

adventure, and possibly its serious study can keep 

mind and heart blooming. Our organizing reunion 

for weekly classes will be in the Clubhouse start-

ing at 9:00AM on Fridays, January 6, 2017. Guided 

by everyoneôs feedback, future time frames can be 

decided for Veteran and Novice classes.  

For more information please contact Larry Schnur 

at 592-6383. 

  

 
 
 
 
 

 
The Book Group  meets the second Monday of the 

month at 2:00PM at the clubhouse. All are wel-
come.  The January meeting will be on January 9. 
The January book will be ñCircling the Sunò by 
Paula McLain.   The February book will be ñThe 
Nightingaleò by Kristen Hannah. The books for 

this season may be found on the Bay Forest Web 
Site. Any questions call Pat Wood at 597-8118.  

WATERCOLOR  

Bay Forest Watercolor Classes Fifth Annual 

Classes will be meeting again in 2017 in the 

clubhouse of Bay Forest on Wednesday and 

Thursday, beginning on Wednesday, February 1 

& 2, 2017. Both days will be the same instruc-

tion, this gives the student an opportunity of at-

tending either class and receiving the same in-

struction. These are free sessions, Just Come! 

Dave Knoebber a resident of Naples Cove is the 

instructor and he is a resident artist in Naples 

and Southwest Michigan. Knoebber has over 

fifty years of teaching experience and is able to 

provide his students with a new lens of looking 

at our environment. His teaching of watercolors 

during the four weeks helps the student under-

stand the rudiments of watercolor and enjoy 

meeting new friends of Bay Forest.  The classes 

are free to men and women in Bay Forest. 

Come spend some time with Dave in the club-

house for a morning of watercolor experiences. 

Sign up for these art classes in the clubhouse 

office. You will receive the syllabus and supply 

list when you register.  Classes fill quickly so 

sign up early.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Bay Forest Art Show will be held on Sun-

day, February 26, from 1-4pm. We hope to see 

all of you at this lovely event. 

 There will be a short meeting in prepara-

tion for the show on Monday, January 23rd at 

1pm at Giselaôs house in Belle Mer. All people 

interested in helping are welcome! Questions 

call 239-254-9104. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=OrhzcUr1Pnw8QM&tbnid=BiqIyd7hYoEzgM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.sinai-temple.org%2FMen_of_Sinai%2Ffall_art_show.php&ei=V6bqUqWSEsehkQf8woGYDg&bvm=bv.60444564,d.eW


FIRST LADIES LUNCHEON 
of the SEASON  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Friday, January 13 we will be going to the 

Baker Museum in Pelican Bay. We will have a 

docent guided tour of the exhibitions.  

TOUR WITH DOCENT   10:00 A.M. 

Following our tour we will meet for lunch in the 

Conservatory, where will have a buffet lunch 

consisting of a green salad, roasted chicken 

breast, smashed red potato, ratatouille and 

chocolate raspberry cake. 

 BUFFET LUNCH AT 12:00 Noon 

The cost of the museum and luncheon will be  

$ 45.00. Your museum pass is good for the en-

tire day so that after lunch you may return to 

the exhibits if you wish or visit the museum gift 

shop or return to Bay Forest. 

Sign ups will be at the clubhouse Tuesday, 

January 3 between 9-11am. This needs to be 

finalized by Friday, January 6. If you have ques-

tions you may contact Elizabeth Skinner 514-

1619 or Barbara Crockett 272-4906. 

 

BOCCE  2017 

 

 

 

 

Bocce players please note the date and time for the 
draw of teams.  Thursday, January 12th at 11:00 am 
at the Clubhouse the draw will start and the hot dog 
party will follow the draw.  Actual play starts on 
Monday, January 16th at 8:45 am for the first ses-

sion and 10:30 for the second. 

Regular play will end on Thursday, March 10th with 
playoffs scheduled for the week of March 13th.  Our 

banquet is Tuesday, March 21st. 

All returning players and all new players please 

make sure you have signed up in the Bay Forest 

Office for the 2017 Season. 

See you on the 12th. 

Mardi Gras 

Tuesday February 28 

 

 

 

 

LET THE FUN TIMES START 

Put your Party Clothes on and come have fun!!! 

More information to comeé...Join the Festivities 

February 28 at the Bay Forest Clubhouse 

 

Mah Jongg 

Mah Jongg is scheduled at the club house on Mon-

day and Thursday's from 1 - 4 PM. All Bay Forest 

players are welcomed. Mah Jongg lessons will be 

given in late December or early January, if we have 

at least 5 people interested in learning this ancient 

Chinese Tile game.   Call Jackie at 254-0803. Please 

leave your name and phone number.  



Calling All Bone Builders 

 

ñThem Bones, Them Bones, Them Dry Bones." 

If this old song has become your theme 

song,  Bay Forest has a remedy for dry, brittle 

bones. It's a free class called Bone Builders 

which is held every Tuesday and Thursday at 

9:30 AM with an extra 1 PM class added begin-

ning January 3.  

 Bone builders is a gentle full body exer-

cise class moving the muscles, tissues and 

joints throughout the body bringing fluids and 

nourishment to your bones. It is ideal for those 

with osteoporosis, osteoarthritis and balance 

issues. All owners and renters are invited to be-

gin singing a new song "Them Bones, Them 

Bones, Them STRONG Bones".  

 New class participants please pick up 

forms in the office and fill them out prior to your 

first class. A signed release form from your doc-

tor is required for the use of small weights 

which Bay Forest and the Collier County Parks 

Dept. have provided to help increase your mus-

cle strength and bone density.   

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Do you have 1, 2 or 3 Hours a Month to Spare? 

If so, we could use your help. The RCMA 

(Redlands Christian Migrant Association) as 

well as the Christian Brothers serve a large 

group of migrant families. 

Many Migrants arrive with little or nothing to 

start working in the fields. 

A small group of us meet once or twice a month 

to sort flour, beans, sugar, rice and oil. The bags 

we prepare are then delivered to the migrant 

camps. There are many other ways to help as 

well. If you are interested in helping, Please give 

us a call. We will be happy to answer any ques-

tions you may have. 

Many Thanks!! 

Vincent and Kathryn Corbinoð239-594-5345 

 

 

FEBRUARY LADIES TOUR AND 
LUNCHEON  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
LADIES! SAVE THE DATE FRIDAY FEBRUARY 10 
 
We will take a bus trip to Miami, which will include 
a guided tour of Coral Gable and Coconut Grove, 
Finishing with a guided tour of Vizcaya and the 
Gardens. 
 
Vizcaya is the magnificent 34 room Renaissance 
Estate of James Derring, located on Biscayne Bay. 
Its splendid gardens  include beautiful fountains, a 
gazebo, sculptures, elegant pools, canals , a se-
cret garden a lots of walking trails.  
 
A box lunch will be provided at the estate. The 
cost is $99.00/PP and is LIMITED to 50 persons. 
 
Sign ups start at the clubhouse Monday, January 
30, at 9am. 
 
If you have questions, call either Elizabeth Skinner 
at 514-1619 or Barbara Crockett 272-4906 

 
 

Super Bowl 51 Party 
 

Sunday, Feb. 5th.  5:30  
 

Tickets available Monday, January 23rd 
Price:  $8.00 each  
Where: Clubhouse 

Watch the game with your friends on our Big 
Screen TV.  Lots of good Game Day Food:  

BYOB or beer available with donation  
Bring cash for our popular betting pool and just 

have FUN!!!  



Tennis Tidbits 

By Martin Fallon  

 

 

  

 The new year beckons and with it the sounds of 

tennis merriment, the courts filling with friendly 
competition.  The tennis community has some 
prescribed access, the ladies and men's round 
robins enjoying unfettered morning action, the 
ladies, Monday, Wednesday and Friday and the 
men, Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday between 
8:15 and 10:15.  Sunday mornings are reserved 
for mixed doubles, under the restrained and re-
fined leadership of Marie LaLiberte.  The courts 
are free all other times, except on those few days 
the traveling team, under Steve Neville, has an 

occasional afternoon home match. 

The details of the tennis parties will be forthcom-
ing in future tennis articles and there is the pos-
sibility of a year-end home tournament, during 
which Bay-Forest stalwarts would duke it out for 
bragging rights in assorted formats.  Stay tuned 

for upcoming details. 

The few rules stay the same, flat soled tennis 
shoes, no muscle shirts for the men and signing 
up for court space no more than three days in 
advance, the reservation erased after the partici-
pation.  Have fun, play safely and we will see you 

soon.  Happy New Year! 

 

CALLING ALL BRIDGE PLAYERS! 2017 

The Monday night bridge group will be starting 

on November 7, 2016. The games begin at 7:00 

pm at the clubhouse. Itôs a lot of fun for players 

of all levels, beginning and intermediate players 

are always welcome. Since we need Four players 

per table, please call prior to Monday night so we 

can have full tables. We each contribute $1.00 

and then return the money as prizes. We play 3 

rounds with 6 hands per round for 9 total of 18 

hands of bridge. So, call Maurice Wright at 239-

272-2394 and get in on the action! 

 

 

Tropic -Topic»  

The natural area maintenance has begun on the 

west side of the property. This maintenance in-

cludes the natural areas behind Bermuda Bay 1 

and 2, Naples Cove and Naples Walk plus each 

side of the boardwalk up to the back bay.  All in-

vasive plants, trees and vines are being treated. 

For those who are not aware, both of our lakes in 

Bay Forest provide the irrigation for the entire 

property.  Lake levels will drop a lot quicker 

when there isnôt a significant amount of rainfall 

throughout each month. We have recorded 

only .25 of an inch since the end of September.  

We are recharging the lakes from our wells 

weekly and expect them to drop quickly due to 

irrigation use.  When we experience this sort of 

drought, flowering plants and treeôs bloom heav-

ily and pollen counts will be very high.  In fact, 

some days you might notice pollen covering the 

lake surfaces.  Until we start getting some good 

rainfall, pollen counts will remain high and our 

lake levels low. If collier county decides to man-

date water restrictions, we will make the neces-

sary adjustments at that time. 

Hoping you all have enjoy your holidays and 

looking forward to another great season here at 

Bay Forest. 

Bay Forest Maintenance 

 

Real Estate 

By Ruth Wertenberg 

Realtor 

Welcome back to all of our ñsnow birdsò!  Bay 

Forest is buzzing again this January and we are 

happy to see all of you back this year.  We cur-

rently have a number of properties available for 

purchase. If you are thinking of buying or selling 

a home here in Bay Forest now is the perfect 

time!  Please come in and  bring your friends and 

relatives and I will personally find you the perfect 

place to call home here at Bay Forest!  



   HEALTH WELLNESS AND FITNESS 

FOR FEELING 

FINE 

Bill Mottice 

 

       

 

As we begin the New Year I would like to sum-

marize a recent article in the AARP Newsletter 

regarding exercise and Alzheimer's.  I do so be-

cause on Christmas day one of my best friends 

was moved into a special assisted living facility 

with this terrible disease.  I watched it develop 

over a short period of time while he avoided 

any exercise  and received no encouragement 

or a prescription for any exercise  from his doc-

tor. 

     The article is about keeping your brain 

young by staying fit.  It states "exercise can't 

prevent Alzheimer's but it can cut the risk in 

half. Just as exercise keeps muscles strong it 

also enhances mental abilities, stops brain 

shrinkage and promotes the formation of new 

neurons." 

     As we age our hippocampus, an area of our 

brain, shrinks.  A study of people 50 to 80 

showed that those who walked rapidly around a 

track for 40 minutes  a day three times a week 

for six months show a slight increase in size. 

This and other studies have shown that heart 

health and brain health are linked.  It found that 

aerobic exercise creates higher levels of pro-

tein  which helps repair and protect the 

brain.  Strength training seems to help by send-

ing pulses of blood into your brain. A study 

showed that women who did strength training 

once a week showed a 15% improvement on 

mental-skills tests.  A recent UCLA study of 876 

people age 65 and older  found that those who 

were active had a 50% reduced risk of develop-

ing the disease. 

      

So now what do we do?  The Global Council on 

Brain Health, a collective group of scientists and 

physicians have issued the following recommenda-

tions around exercise and brain health. 

     Get 150 minutes a week of moderate intensity 

aerobic exercise. 

      Incorporate strength training two or more times 

a week. Lead a physically active lifestyle, and to 

stay motivated consider exercising with other peo-

ple. All of this is available here in Bay Forest. There 

are Bone builders classes to get started.  Line 

dancing for body movement and a fitness center 

that covers both aerobic and strength training for 

the beginner, novice or higher level. 

     Most of all it is up to you to start the new year 

with a really important goal . Its  being brain and 

heart healthy. 

 

Night at the Phil 

 

 

 

 

 
A night to remember: Thursday, March 2nd at 6:00 
pm! "A Night at the Phil" will return to Bay Forest. 
This year, it will be a special night to honor the 
memory of Jim Carlson for all he did to help make 

Bay Forest the community it is today.  

 

As in the past, this talented piano and string quar-
tet will entertain us with an evening of magnificent 
music. You will just sit back, relax, and en-
joy.  Wine, Champagne and lots of elegant hors 

dôoeurves will be served.  

 

Tickets are available Friday, February 17th at 9:00 
am. for $26.00 pp, checks preferred.  This is 
one event that always sells out, so get your tickets 
early and join our community to  honor Jim and be 
treated to exceptional music in the intimate setting 


